
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
August 2, 2022 

 
The Honorable Michael S. Regan 
Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave, NW 
Washington, DC 20460 
 
RE: EPA-HQ-OAR-2022-0330; EPA-HQ-OAR-2022-0331; EPA-HQ-OAR-2022-0332 
 
Dear Administrator Regan: 
 
The undersigned national, state and local health and medical organizations strongly support the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency granting California’s three cleaner truck waivers without delay: 
Advanced Clean Trucks, Zero Emission Airport Shuttle, and Zero-Emission Power Train Certification; 
Heavy-duty Omnibus Low NOx; and Heavy-Duty Vehicle and Engine Emission Warranty and Maintenance 
Provisions. Doing so is critical for the health of the patien



continue enacting its own standards to regulate motor vehicle emissions, acknowledging the state’s long 
history and continued need to protect its residents from harmful air pollution. To help California meet 
the 

http://www.lung.org/ev
https://nepis.epa.gov/Exe/ZyPDF.cgi?Dockey=P10144Y3.pdf
https://nepis.epa.gov/Exe/ZyPDF.cgi?Dockey=P10144Y3.pdf


 
The transition to zero-emission transportation is a crucial step in meeting clean air and climate 
standards, along with ensuring combustion vehicles are required to clean up and to perform to stronger 
standards over their full useful life. We urge EPA to grant the waivers without delay to ensure the air 
quality, public health and environmental justice benefits of these rules follow. 
 
Signed, 
 
Allergy & Asthma Network 


